ASCC Club Meeting

Date: December 9th 2008
Location: Kartbahn, Bayer’s Lake

Called to Order Time: 19:24
Number in Attendance:  
Executive Members: 

President – Bill Anwyll

Vice President – Umberto LoPresti
Secretary – Jason Smith
Treasurer – Colin W.
Website – Gordon Sleigh (absent)

Solo Director – Jason Smith
Rally Director – Ian Pearce

Race Director – Debbie Miller

Jason Smith read the 2007 minutes.  

Motion to accept was made by Brian Jarvis and seconded by George S.

Motion was passed.

Membership Report:  
We ended the year 145 members, with several that joined after September.  We introduced the PayPal for membership which worked really well for some but overall was a positive change. Brian suggested that they split payments between membership and events.

Financial Report:
Bank account is around $11,000 and the PayPal account has about $1000 to $1200 in it.  The PayPal system seems to work out well.

Rally: (Brian boo’d)
Locally things are alright. ASCC did amazing well this year.  Ian handed out the awards taken home from the ARMS AGM.  Ian and Maria placed 1st, Bill and Brian 2nd, and Chris W and his navigator 3rd.

There are a lot for shared cars this year.  BAC will fund the first rally sprint in April or May.  Gordon Sleigh has taken up the post as Regional Rally Director.  Harold has stepped down after 5yrs of service.

Subaru Canada has offered $1000 for the 2009 championship. Ian has been the Rally Director for ASCC for 6 or 7 years and asked if any fresh blood would step forward for 2009. January 10th is going to be the first NavX rally. 

Race Report: Race was an interesting year.  There is a lot of account still to figure out and we are still arguing with Region about money issues.  Depending on how region reacts will determine if we hold races next year.  Rates have increased for next year, due to sever losses suffered by region.  It was discussed at the ARMS Race AGM to cut costs but those were voted down.  Last year we held our HPDS which reduced the profit to the race school, but there was definitely more interest in the HPDS.  This means that everyone that did the race school, did race.  The poor weather this summer hurt us as well, for lapping and such.
ASCC hosted the 3hr Jack Canfield Memorial Race on Thanksgiving Weekend.  It was sponsored by KartBahn, AMP, Paul MacDonnell, BAC , MRT and many others.  All profit went to AMP so we now have enough money to build marshal stands for all corners.   The JCMR is scheduled for Oct 12th 2009.

AutoSlalom:  We had 11 events this year, all at Digby, Greenfield, SSW and AMP.  SSW and AMP seems to be our most well attended events.  
SoloSprint:  We had 3 scheduled sprints this year, but due to low attendance only held one in Sept.
Presidents Report: Get note from Bill.
Presidents Trophy:  The ASCC Executive was awarded the Presidents Trophy for 2008.
Chris Ward moved to accept and Walter seconded the ratifications for the 2008 motion.

Nominations:

By acclamation Gordon Sleigh is Secretary for 2009

By acclamation Colin W. is Treasurer for 2009

By acclamation Jason Smith is Vice President for 2009

By acclamation Brian Jarvis is President for 2009 (Brian has been President before)

Bill Anwyll is Rally Director for 2009

Brian Jarvis thanked Bill for his efforts over the years and for the JCMR.  Brian said he’s blazing new trails and may have offended some people, but his efforts are well appreciated. 

Chris Ward would like to make a motion for Brian Jarvis to be an honorary member since he has been an active member for 15 years.  This would be voted on during the March meeting.  Walter seconded. 

At the Solo Workshop it was brought up that ASCC will attempt to hold the National SoloSprint for 2009 at AMP. 

Tim Dime, has a few ideas about how to bring more people out.  Come up with some points scheme, like a manufacture or drivetrain. Like a marks championship. 

Swap shop: 
Jason has 2 CG-Locks for sale, asking $30

Alan Coles has two 255/40/17s  BFGs brand new asking 1/3rd the price.

George has a few street tires 195/50/15s
Bill needs a steel wheel for a 2000 BMW 323

Motion to Adjourn Time: 20:32
First Motion:  Brian Jarvis
Second Motion:  Alan Coles
Jason Smith


ASCC Secretary

